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Last year, paraprofessionals were notified of a reduction in force of their positions at the April 

regular meeting and were recommended for re-employment at the May meeting. Over the past 

three years, the District has seen a steady decline in paraprofessional support (2018-2019: 50, 

2019-2020: 3 7, 2020-2021: 30). Due to the shortage of highly qualified paraprofessionals, and 

the conditions under which they worked this year, I am not recommending that the group be 

reduced in force just so they can be rehired again at the May meeting. The purpose of engaging 

in this effort in the first place was to prepare the District for the possibility that there may be a 

time in the future where permanent reductions may have to be made due to financial constraints. 

Knowing that legislation for a property tax freeze or the proposal of a pension shift law are not 

imminent, I feel that this recommendation will be well received by the group. 

ROLE REDUCTIONS AND CHANGES 

The roles that will change for the upcoming school year include creating a Director of Teaching 

and Leaming in place of the Assistant Superintendent for Leaming position and a Family and 

Consumer Sciences Teacher in place of the Drama teacher at Westfield. The changes reflect the 

District's willingness to adapt to circumstances to best service the needs of staff members and 

the students in the District. 

SPECIAL EDUCATION 

A continued concern of the Board of Education was the tuition being paid to ND SEC for services 

to students in low incidence programs throughout Northeastern DuPage County. The directive 

was to find a way to lower the tuition costs as a way to address the structural deficit in the 

Education Fund. This year, it will be accomplished in this manner: 

• Adding a structured classroom at Erickson Elementary to accommodate the overflow

of Kindergarten students who qualify for these services in grades K-2 for the 2021-

2022 school year, and;

• Creating a single section half day self-contained early childhood classroom at

Erickson Elementary to accommodate 5 students with the potential of 6-9 additional

students for the 2021-2022 school year.

The District will realize savings immediately in the reduction of tuition costs in the quarterly 

NDSEC bill. Should these students be served outside the District by NDSEC, it is projected to 

cost over $568,000 for the year. At the same time, the students will be served in their home 

school ('nvironrnent, which is preferred by most parents of students with special needs. 






























